
New Year, Same Mission 

We are pursuing the same mission in 2022: to raise up Christ-centered, servant leaders who seek to build God’s 
kingdom wherever He sends them. The past two years of navigating covid have made that mission more 
complex in various ways. But we trust God to continue working in and through us for His glory and our good. 
Please pray for the Holy Spirit to sustain our passion for the mission. 


A significant piece of our efforts to raise up 
disciples is our discipleship groups. They 
are small groups of student-athletes 
studying the Bible, applying it to life and 
sport, and living on mission to reach their 
teammates. We desire to have a variety of 
sports represented in each group, which 
will ripple into every pocket of the athletic 
department on a given campus. 


Jenny leads a women’s group at Butler and 
recently welcomed a few new girls into the 
mix. In total, there are ten girls from seven 
different sports. They are studying Genesis 
this semester and learning about God’s 
covenant love. Pray for a deep connection 
with the Lord through their times studying 
the Bible together.


Matt leads a men’s group at Marian and they are studying the Gospel of Mark this semester. He currently has 
eight guys from four different sports coming. Pray for the Word to do its work and that profound truths about 
our identity in Christ sink deep into their hearts. 


We are thankful for a break between semesters. Both Matt and Jenny’s parents came to Indianapolis to visit 
and celebrate Christmas. Matt worked on house projects between Christmas and New Year. We were sick for a 
little while and slowly bounced back (life in quarantine with three littles is tricky). Matt took a week-intensive 
seminary class the second week of January. Pray for continued endurance with his seminary work. 


Thank you for another year of faithful partnership in 2021. We look forward to what God has in store in 2022. 
Pray that we would love Jesus first and foremost, prioritize and invest in our marriage, and be united in 
parenting our kids. We appreciate your prayers for both our family and ministry! 

Our mission is to raise up servant leaders for God’s 
kingdom by reaching and discipling college athletes
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Kickoff for Butler discipleship groups


